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“Year 1 had the most wonderful and memorable day spent 

with some lovely residents from Pendine Care Home. The 

interaction, kindness, empathy and patience shown was 

heart-warming… a day that myself and the children will not 

forget. We are so grateful to have had the opportunity and 

look forward to many more wonderful visits and 

experiences. Diolch o galon” Miss Edwards 

 

“I loved Betty’s baby; she was cute. I gave her a cuddle” Emily 

“We had to catch the ball on a sticky pad, it was fun. We made sure to throw gently,” Mason 

“I loved playing Bingo; I helped my friend called Coral.” Hallie 

“Painting with John was really good. I helped him to wash his brush and I moved the paints so he could 

reach them.” Edwyn 

“I loved going to Mummy’s work with my friends. We played Ble mae..?” Harri 

“Jason’s art activity so much fun, we painted and made a fish. We worked with the residents,” Oliwia 

 

 

 

Thank you so much to everyone who brought in some 

items for our Easter Bingo hampers and prizes. 

 

We’ll look forward to seeing you all on Wednesday 

for the Easter Bingo. 
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my Happymind have an new, updated Parent App. It is an online 

resource to support your and your family to learn more about how you 

can use myHappymind to support your child. Please see the poster on 

Seesaw to scan the QR code and log in. We currently have 17 parents 

signed up. Let’s increase that! 

 

Mr Scandariato attended the Leader Education Awards yesterday with 

Mrs Scandariato. They had an amazing dinner and night in Northop.  

Unfortunately he did not win Teaching Assistant of the Year, however 

he is a winner in our eyes. Thank you for all you do in school and leading 

our Forest School. 

 

Mr Scandariato and our ex-pupil and volunteer 

Ethan Evans took our Year 5 and 6 football 

team to play in a tournament in Rhosnesni High 

School. There were 12 teams in all, with our 

team playing a number of games and they 

qualified 7th which got them to the quarter 

finals. Mr Scandariato was so proud of the 

team with the attitude and effort they 

showed.  

“We were really good and tried our hardest. 

For us to get into the Quarter Finals and had 

to win the penalty shootout, which we won and 

lost to the runners up, but we tried our best.” 

By Kyle 

“We played some games, it was fun. I got the ball and passed it to Ossian and we won a penalty and I 

nearly scored it.” By Lily 

mailto:mailbox@penrhyn-pri.wrexham.sch.uk


 

Ethical, informed citizens               Healthy, confident individuals 
Ambitious, capable learners           Enterprising, creative contributors 

                        Website: www.ysgolpenrhyn.uk                 Contact: 01978 269920            Email: mailbox@penrhyn-pri.wrexham.sch.uk 

                                                                                                                                         @Ysgolpenrhyn 
 

                                                                                                                                                               

Here are the winners of the World 

Book Day competition. The children 

were invited to make a book character 

out of a household object. Mrs Lees, 

our school advisor and book lover had 

the hard job of judging the competition.  

The winners were rewarded with a £10 

voucher. Well done everyone for taking 

part and I’m sure the winners will enjoy 

spending their voucher.  

 

Thank you to the 26 families from 

Nursery, Reception and Year 1 who 

attend our Easter Crafts mini 

workshop. The children (and mums 

and dads) loved being creative and 

making some Easter creations. 

Thank you to Alex from the Little Learning Company for organising the event. I’ve re-posted a 

questionnaire to gain your feedback for what you would like in the future.   
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I enjoyed sailing but the boom knocked my head. I would like to go again and go to the club. We learnt 

how to control the boat, how to put on the gear, tying the knots and keeping safe I the boat. I enjoyed 

everything except the boom fell on my head. I want to learn to sail because I want to try something new 

and I really enjoyed it. By Brookyn 

Today we learnt the basic parts of a boat and also how to move around it. We had to lean back and 

tighten the sail because “a flappy sail is an unhappy sail.” We also learnt how to tie different knots which 

was also really fun. I would love to learnt to sail because it would be really special to me because I would 

be able to go sailing with my dad, like he did with his uncle on their 4 day voyage. By Owen 

I really enjoyed sailing, it was fun. I really like steering the boat. I didn’t like it when it hit me on the 

head. By Zachary 

I would like to be picked because I had lots of dun doing it with Chris. We went in a boat and they were 

shaking the boat when we were inside it. We had to sit on the side or you could hurt yourself. I learnt 

how to steer, sit and you can lean back if you have your feet inside of the foot area. By Serenity 

Today we went on the top yard to learn how to sail, there were 2 boats and we split up into 3 groups of 

6. One group went to a boat, the second group went to the other boat and the last group went to try on 

life jackets and tie knots. We learnt parts of the boat, like the sail, boom, mast and rudder. By Oliver 

In the afternoon we learnt about sailing. We learnt about different parts an a boat and it was fun, we 

learnt how to move the boat. I lived it, it was fun but I don’t think it is something I want to do. The bets 

part was learning knots. By Gracie 

Diolch yn fawr for your continued support.    Mrs Beth Davies – Headteacher 
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SCHOOL TRAINING DAYS 2022-23 are Friday 22nd March, Thursday 2nd May,  Friday 3rd July. 

School will be closed to pupils on these dates 

Tuesday 19th March – Year 3 and 4 Production 1.30pm 

Wednesday 20th March - Year 3 and 4 Production 9.30am 

Wednesday 20th March – PC Stu to visit Reception and Year 6 

Wednesday 20th March – Easter Bingo 

Thursday 21st March – Year 4 visit to Xplore in Wrexham 

Thursday 21st March – School closes for Easter (children are in school) 

Friday 22nd March – Teacher Training Day (school closed to children) 

Monday 8th April – school opens for the Summer term (children are in school) 

Tuesday 9th April – Year 6 swimming 

Year 3 and 4 are excited to perform their Ocean Commotion production for 

you on Tuesday at 1.30pm and Wednesday at 9.30am. 
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